Milford Council on Aging Meeting Minutes, Monday, February 14, 2022 at 5:30 P.M.

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Lillian Holmes at 5:30 P.M. The meeting was conducted through the Zoom platform. Participants connected via computer and telephone.

1. Roll Call: Board Members Present: Lillian Holmes, Shirley Serrano, Benjamin D. Gettinger,

Gloria Lanna, Linda Stephenson.  Absent: Dr. Philip Caporusso Mary Beth Stickley, Benjamin

Gettinger; Aldermanic Liaisons: Ward Willis Absent: Dan German

Staff Present: Executive Director Leonora C Rodriguez; HR Director, Liz Kassay; Bookkeeper; Phyllis Leggett, Program Director, Amanda Berry; Transportation Director, Denise Arpino; Program Coordinator, Tiara Harris

2. Approval of Agenda: Lillian entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Gloria made the motion which was seconded by Linda. The motion prevailed.

3. Approval of the Minutes: A motion to approve the February Minutes made by Shirley which was seconded by Linda. Hearing no corrections, the motion prevailed.

4. Chairman’s Report & Correspondence: Lillian reported that Phil and Mary Beth were not able to

attend the meeting. Lillian an appointed Ad hoc Committee: Ben, Shirley, to be chaired by Linda.

5. Treasurer’s Report: Shirley read the report. Hearing no corrections or omissions, Gloria made a motion, seconded by Linda to approve the minutes as read, motion prevailed.

6. Committees: Lillian also made the following appointments: Finance Committee: Ben, Gloria with

Phil serving as Chairperson. Personnel Committee: Linda, Mary Beth, with Shirley serving as Chairperson.

7. Old Business:  None to report.

8. Executive Director’s Report: Leonora read her report. The report that the Center was closed in December in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr. should have read “on 20th”.

9. New Business: a) Exterior building vehicle accident: The City is handling this with Public Works. Repairs are incomplete regarding the damage sustained when the car hit the building. b) Kitchen Renovation: Plans are to redo the Kitchen, replacing the floor, counters to be replaced by stainless steel, new appliances. Since it’s a City Building, the Center is not having to pay for any of the renovation. It should take about a month, so during that time, meals will be packed up and to go

 c) Employee Non-resident Membership: Several employees would like to participate in Membership, but they are not Milford residents. Presently we have a waiting list of 136 non-Milford people with 30 spots to fill. We have 13 N/R people working at the Center who would like to become members without having to go on the waiting list.
Amanda suggested we would make an exception for these 13 to become members as a “perk” for working here. This way, they would not be affect the wait list. She also explained that some people have been on the wait list for a couple of years. She is in the process of contacting those people to see if they are still interested in remaining on the list. This would be a good way to update the list and remove those people who are no longer interested in becoming members. Everyone thought this was a good plan. Shirley made a motion, seconded by Linda to let Amanda & Leonora to allow the 13 N/R employees become members with the understanding that their membership did not include our drivers to leave the City of Milford to accommodate them. Motion passed. d) Covid-19 policy for employees. The question was whether employees, who had to quarantine because of a positive test for covid, or because they were around someone who had covid and had to quarantine for 5 days, should be able to get paid for their time out of work. Discussion followed: i.e., how could It be proven they contacted it at the Center and not somewhere else, what if they were sent home because they had symptoms but tested negative, etc. As long as it couldn’t be determined they got if from the Center, they should use their sick time, and if that ran out, personal time, if they had any. No policy was set up.
10. A motion to Adjourn at 6:36 was made by Shirley, seconded by Linda. Motion passed with Lilliam thanking the Board Members, as well as Alderman Ward Willis for attending.

Respectfully submitted by

Shirley Serrano

